
Early Childhood Club Minutes 
September 21, 2018  
@ 12:30pm CL 129 

President Ezra Moreno called the meeting to order at 12:32pm.  She called the members’ 

attention to the list of community events under “Announcements” on the agenda.  Afterwards, 

the meeting proceeded with New Business.  Both Mrs. Flores-Muñoz and Dr. Amy Mintz shared 

information about the service learning that students in Internship 1 and Internship 2 were 

participating in this semester.  Internship 2 students are collecting gently used children’s books 

for the Little Free Libraries and students in Internship 1 are collecting necessary items for 

children in foster care; these bags are known as “Sweet Cases”.  These items will be distributed 

in duffle bags purchased from Togetherwerise.org.  The duffle bags cost $10 each. 

Lucero Escutia made a motion to use club funds to purchase 10 duffle bags ($100) that will be 

filled with the donations for these foster children.  The motion was seconded by Elizabeth 

Goodwin.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.   

There was discussion as to whether to request a check for the $100 or to reimburse one of the 

faculty for the purchase of the duffle bags.  Dr. Mintz volunteered to purchase them 

immediately on the condition of reimbursement.  Again, Lucero Escutia made a motion to 

reimburse Dr. Mintz for this expense.  This motion was seconded by Hesper Suniga.  All were in 

favor.  Motion carried.   

Mrs. Flores-Munoz then shared the date and time of the NAEYC Student Interviews and asked 

for volunteers to attend.  Then the group answered typical questions that may be asked during 

the accreditation visit.   

With no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:09 pm. 




